Addendum A

Executive Recommendation for JJOMP Proviso Funds

Over the past three years, King County has been fortunate to see substantial decreases in juvenile offender filings and the use of secure detention.  In part, it appears that efforts such as the Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan (JJOMP) have played a role in these reductions and associated cost savings.  If the County did not find itself in a precarious financial condition, the concept of reinvesting these savings would hold much appeal.  However, the decline in the economy and the caps of growth of key revenue streams mean that the County’s revenues fall far short of expenditure needs.  With the failure of the State Legislature to provide some relief to the County, CX-dependent agencies will be taking reductions of at least $50 million in the coming year followed by substantial reductions in future years.

In light of this financial crisis, we cannot afford to further jeopardize existing core services by adding or expanding programs.  As noted in the table below, the Executive supports spending $200,000 of the proviso funds on the first three priorities of the JJOMP Oversight Committee.  These options are one-time investments that emphasize reducing the detention population or provide bridge funding for promising programs until they secure outside revenue sources.  Because King County faces the most difficult budget challenge in recent history, it is not prudent to commit to new 2003 obligations at this time.  Executive budget staff will work closely with the priorities of the affected agencies to fund – to the greatest extent possible – those programs that maintain public safety.

	Option
	2002 $
	Potential Outcomes
	Description

	A. Reform of system practices to reduce detention and disproportionality
	$75,000
	· Reduce use of detention

· Reduce disproportionality
	One-time funds are needed for development, implementation, and evaluation of “best practices” for determining detention placements, reducing warrants, expediting case processing, and structuring sanctions for probation violations. 

	B. Bridge funds for Juvenile Drug Court
	$25,000
	· Test impact of Drug Court on recidivism
	Juvenile Drug Court has credible leads on securing stable, non-county funds in 2003.  The proviso funds would cover four - six months of operations.  An evaluation will be completed by the end of 2002.

	C. Bridge funds for New Start program (Prevention Team recommendation)
	$100,000
	· Test impact of New Start on recidivism
	Federal funds end 5/31/02 which will close the door for many high-risk youth in the areas of White Center, Highline, Burien, & West Seattle.  Many of these youth are from unincorporated areas, a priority for King County human service funds.  An evaluation of offenders will be completed in 5/2002.

	Total
	$200,000
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